AMC Maine Chapter

Executive Committee

September 10, 2009
Freeport, Maine McDonald’s

Attendees: 

- Executive Committee: Jane Danielson, Carrie Walia,  Janet Roderick, Jeff Aceto, Larry Dyer, Laura Flight, Tim Flight (via Skype), Diane Edwards, Denise Courtmanche, Brenda Cummings, Bob Cummings, Keith Chapman

- New members attending: Mara Kruze (new Membership Chair), Bob Goldman (new Conservation Chair), Paul Hahn (new Member at Large)

- Guests: Bryan Wentzell- AMC Maine Policy Manager, Roger Scholl- AMC staff

1.    **The minutes from the July 9, 2009 Executive Committee meeting minutes were approved as submitted by unanimous vote. 

2.    Treasurer’s Report as of September 9, 2009 was handed out by Denise, Total Finances- 3,763.83.   

3.   Sue Blood Fund- Roger Scholl came to the meeting discuss moving the Sue Blood Fund to the AMC Investment Portfolio. He explained the trend and said if we moved to AMC Investment Portfolio we would have a steady gain with less loss. He stated the funds belong to Maine and felt we should let the experts at AMC managed our funds.

Bob remembered it was an unrestricted fund and Laura said when they rewrote the by-laws last year they took all that into consideration. Discussion came up on who had the written history of the Sue Blood Fund.

· Janet moved to move the Sue Blood to the AMC Investment Portfolio

· Carrie added that the history of the fund should go with the transfer.

· ** Board voted unanimously to move the fund to AMC Investment Portfolio.

4.    Maine Conservation Updates- Bryan

· LURC Comprehensive Land Use Plan (CLUP) –Bryan said that it is in the middle of the Public Comment Period and asked for support by showing up at one of the hearing or writing in your support. Laura will send out more information on the meetings to all AMC members. Comment period goes to the middle of October.

· Maine Wood Initiative/Plum Creek Proposal- Bryan said the final vote is September 23 
6. Committee Reports

Laura restated that the final committee reports for the annual meeting will need to be sent to her by Sept 18th.

Meetings and Education: Jeff Aceto said that this was his last meeting as the Education/Meeting Chair and passed around goodies and party hats.

Chapter Youth Program: Chair Larry Dyer reported they have 2 snowshoe trips planned and 2 spring hikes.

Membership: Chair Janet Roderick said there were only 7 new members this month which was very unusual. We have around 3500 members to date.

Newsletter:  Bob reported that he has copies of the old newspapers dating back to 2002 if anyone is interested.
Trails: Co-Chair Keith Chapman reported that the two new trails were opening up on Burnt Mountain. 
Biking: Denise said rides end Tuesday night with a potluck in Freeport.
Young Members:   Carrie reported that the YM had a social at Fort Williams on July 21st and 12 people attended. There will be a YM hike in two weekends.

7. Bob Goldberg introduced himself said he is going to be the new Conservation Chair. He spoke about bring wolves back into Maine and referred to a video Lords of Nature and website, Lordsofnature.org, which is about how they brought wolves back to Yellowstone and the effect in the park before and after they were introduced. He would like to have an event and show the video.

8. Maine Chapter Annual Meeting- Carrie said that the meeting will be October 2-4th at Camp Kawanhee at Lake Webb. Friday night will be a Chili Potluck (Bring your chili) at 5pm followed by a slide show at 7pm. Saturday they are a variety of trips during the day followed by 5-6 Social hour, 6-7 Dinner, 7-8 Annual Meeting and 8-9 Presenter.

9. Maine Chapter Nominating Committee- Laura stated that John Mullins will take over from Jeff as the Meetings and Education Chair. Larry son, Scott Dyer will be the Membership at Large position. 

10. Awards Committee- Laura asked for ideas on Annual Appie Award and Lifetime Achievement Award, felt that they should give something in addition to a plaque. Mara suggested a walking stick that could be passed from year to year to award recipient. 

10, Common Ground Fair- Jeanne said that they need one more person at the fair to deliver booth material on Thursday. She also said she was needed more photos and was going to resend the email out to members.

11. Winter Fun Weekend at Little Lyford- Carrie spoke of having a fun weekend at Little Lyford and wanted input on was better time for it January or February. 

12. Regional Director North. Laura stated that Sam Jamke would be our new liaison between chapters and AMC Board of Directors.

13. amcmaine.org emails addresses – Tim move website to a new server and set up Alias emails to forward to  our regular email addresses, example” membership@amc.org Laura will send the new email addresses to us.

Adjourned

